MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 13th JULY 2010
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day

Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Johnson

Cllr Mrs Beale
	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	There were no apologies
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.
The latches on the notice board are yet to be replaced.

Cllr Mrs Day is going to ask footpath walkers to complete the forms as required in order that she is able to collate some evidence of use that the path to the Church is used and for how long it has been used.

The mobile home is still vacant and should be removed this month.

	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	Both Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Day declared an interest regarding the old shop at the point that it was discussed.

	

	4
	Parish Plan
	

	
	The Council felt that the initial stages of a Parish Plan, where the Council find out what the parishioners like/dislike about the Parish should be undertaken.  It is thought that this would be best done as an evening/questionnaire and it was agreed that Cllr Mrs Day would contact Kathy Budgen about some sort of wording to assist with taking this idea forward.

	

	5
	Damage to Byways
	

	
	The Parish Council had been made aware of some damage caused to a property in Hassell Street by drivers off-roading.  Although the Parish Council is powerless to do anything about this the Parish Council agreed that it would support the owners of the property by making contact with both Faye Faiers (Parish Paths Warden) and Lee Goodman (Kent Highways) to find out about the possibility of making this narrow byway restricted by using a traffic regulation order.

	

	6
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There are no changes to the Risk Assessment.

	

	7
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.
A Cheque was signed for Lawncare at £64.00.


	

	8
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk had been told by Shepway Planning department that the site beside the Village Hall was not acceptable for an affordable homes site and that any plans for building on this site would not be going ahead.
	

	
	
	

	9
	Any Other Business
	

	
	The legality of Tamley Lane being closed without warning was questioned.  Although this was probably not the most appropriate method of going ahead with a road closure it was the safest way of having heavy vehicles and building materials delivered to the property in question.  Any resident with problems of this nature should call Highways on 08458 247 800 whilst the work is being carried out.
The newspaper collection from the building that was formerly the Stores was raised.  Cllr Gardener is yet to ask the Village Hall Committee about having papers delivered to a box at the Village Hall.  Cllr Mrs Day assured the Council that the people delivering newspapers and those collecting papers would be informed by the owner when this needed to stop and those involved would organise the collection of papers from an alternative location.

Cllr Mrs Helmer asked that Cllr Gardener express thanks to the garage workers for the much improved parking situation in the layby by the phone box.


	

	10
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday September 8th 2010.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

